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November 7, 2017 

Leadership Change for the Schools and Libraries Division 

Dear E-rate Program Participant: 

Effective November 6th, Craig Davis transitioned to the role of Vice President of Procurement 
and Strategic Sourcing, reporting to the CEO. In this role, Craig will be using his knowledge from 
leading divisions across USAC to create operational efficiencies. 

As Craig transitions to his new role, Catriona Ayer, Senior Director of Program Management, will 
step in as the Acting Vice President in the Schools and Libraries Division. Catriona started 
working at USAC when the program launched in January 1998, and has been an integral member of the 
Schools and Libraries team ever since. Over the past 19 years, she has been a national leader in the E-
rate program, bringing her extensive experience to all aspects of the program administration, including 
many of the successes realized in the past 12 months. Catriona has trained and guided not only USAC 
staff and contractors, but also thousands of E-rate program participants through her ongoing work with 
USAC’s many outreach efforts. 

All of us in the Schools and Libraries Division look forward to continuing to build upon recent progress in 
improving the E-rate Productivity Center (EPC) and making the E-rate process faster, simpler, and more 
efficient for all program participants. We hope you will join us in congratulating both Craig and Catriona 
in their new roles. 

Schools and Libraries Division 
Universal Service Administrative Company 
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